

Harrington Hill Primary School

Address: Mount Pleasant Lane, London ES 9JG | Telephone: 0208 806 7275

Email: admin@harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk | Websile: www.harringtonhill.hackney.sch.uk

Tuesday 19th July 2022

Dear Families,

I am very proud to be part of Harrington Hill and to work hard for the school community. Our children are enthusiastic and have a love of learning, which we work hard to nurture. They are a credit to you and all of the staff team. As always, and with the support of staff and home, children have worked very hard in all classes and made good progress in their learning.

As we come to the end of the academic year, I can reflect back with immense pride on an incredibly successful year. It has been a delight over the year to have welcomed you back into school for a range of events, celebrating the achievements of the children and showcasing their great work. Recent highlights have included the school's art exhibition and school sports day at Springfield Park, and the recent international summer fair where everyone came together as a school community.

hool

The physical environment that the children learn in every day is extremely important to us and this year we have made a large investment in developing our Forest School. We are excited to incorporate its use into the curriculum and look forward to developing it over the coming year.

This year we have developed a stronger partnership with Sir Thomas Abney School. From September, both schools will teach the same maths curriculum, Maths Mastery in reception, year 1 and year 2. Reception classes at both schools will develop the early years' curriculum together so that our children make the best start to their education.

We will be saying farewell to our year 6 children and some of the staff (Ms Enthoven, Ms Okwong, Ms Epstein, Ms Lai, Ms Uddin) and wish them every success in the future. I hope that they always feel a sense of belonging to the Harrington Hill family and look back with fond memories of their time here.

We achieve the best outcomes for the children as a result of the strong partnership that exists amongst staff, families and children. We look forward to welcoming you back after what I hope is a sunny (but not too hot), restful and safe summer.

Best wishes,

Geraldine Fitzmaurice

Executive Headteacher